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   President’s Message…     

  

 
Dates to Remember….        
 

 Apr 26, Sat:  Annual Spring Party-  
      “Bonnets & Bowties” 
        Windber American Legion 
         RSVP April 16      
 
 May 3, Sat:  Adopt-a-Highway 
                Eisenhower Blvd—Richland 
 
 May 15, Thur:  Club Mixer/ Election 
         Anthony’s 
 
 May 18, Sunday: Golf Outing 
              Berkley Golf Course 
                RSVP on or before by May 16 

 

      
        

                        
                                             

              

                         Saturday, April 26 at 6 pm 

          Annual Spring Party 

                Windber American Legion 
           RSVP April 16      
 

 

   This month’s Club Mixer/Meeting will be at our Annual Spring Party 

held on Saturday, April 26 at Windber American Legion.    Our theme 

this year is “Bonnets and Bowties Party”.  (Bonnets and 

bowties attire are optional.)  Cost is $15 prepaid.   

   Join members for food (chicken tenders, pulled pork, rolls, 

cheesy potato, broccoli  salad, fruit salad, and cake), music by DJ 

Bob Snoby, cash bar, basket raffles, 50-50 drawing, and loads of 

fun.  In addition we will have a big ticket item over $200 worth of 

gift cards (Balance, Jim and Jimmies, Woodside, TJ Marx, 

Boscov's, etc).   

   You must sign up on Eventbrite.com to register for the Party by 

Wednesday April16.   If you are signing up for two people, you 

must sign them up individually. 

 
 
 

Good day, 

I want to remind everyone of the importance of the 
upcoming club elections. 

The elected board of officers is a vital part of this club's 
operations. Without this board, the organization of club 
activities would be limited. Putting together the Kickoff 
Party, Christmas Party, Spring Fling, and the Annual Club 
Picnic involves a lot of teamwork.  Over the years, we 
have organized many great activities, and it takes a 
dedicated group to put it all together. 

Many clubs in our region are having issues with members 
not getting involved with club operations, and some are 
no longer around. I don’t want this to be the fate of our 
ski club  

Currently, we are looking for dedicated people to apply 
for the following positions: 

 President 

 Treasurer 

 Newsletter Editor 

I encourage you to step into an officer position for the 
upcoming year. You can make a difference and help 
strengthen our club. 

Bob 

  

    

 

If you wish  to donate a basket for the Raffle       

baskets  for our  Spring   Party  on   April 26,   

please  call VP   Annette  Kamzik   at   814-

241.0571 NO LATER than  April 12.    

    Thanks for your help!  



           SPRING PARTY  

 

Wear your Bowties & Bonnets to look your finest! 
 

 

SATURDAY, APRIL 26 from 6 PM-10 PM 
at 

Windber American Legion, 312 14
th

 St. 
Windber, PA 

 

Cost: $15/Member – CASH BAR  
 

Sign up on Eventbrite.com to register for the party.  
 If registering for two people, you must sign them up individually. 

Send check payable to “Johnstown Ski Club” and mail to 
Johnstown Ski Club, PO Box 937, Johnstown, PA 15907.   

Questions: Call Bob Snoby at 814 242-6614 
 

 

RSVP due on or before April 16
th

 
 
 

Music by: Bob Snoby –– BASKET RAFFLES – 50/50 
Food by American Legion 

               

No tickets sold at door and no walk-ins! 
 
 

 

 
 



  
      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
April 20th 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

Saturday,  April 26 from 6-10pm 

   “Bonnets and Bowties ” Party 

   (Club’s Spring /Après Party ) 

     at  Windber’s American Legion  
     RSVP  on or before Wednesday, April 16               
  
   In preparation for the upcoming Kentucky Derby, we 

are having a Bonnet and Bowtie Party! Our Spring /

Après Party this year again will be at the American 

Legion in Windber.   

   The American Legion is located at 312 14th Street.  

You can find parking on the streets, or behind the 

Legion in the BiLo parking lot on their left side by the 

bank.  You enter at the front of the Legion with the 

party in the downstairs.  (For those that cannot do 

steps, there is an elevator on the right side outside of 

the building.) 

   Our theme this year is “Bonnets and Bowties Party”.  

Bonnets and bowties attire are optional.  Tickets are 

on sale at $15/person.   

   Sign up on Eventbrite.com to register for the party. 

Then send check payable to “Johnstown Ski Club” and 

mail to:  Johnstown Ski Club 

   PO Box 937 

   Johnstown, PA 15907 

   See flyer (page 2) enclosed for info on how to 

purchase tickets. You must RSVP by Wednesday, April 

16 for your ticket.  There will be no tickets sold at the 

door. No outside food or drinks permitted.   We will 

have our basket raffles and our 50/50 tickets PLUS 

surprises!  Cash Bar! 

 
   

   
 
   

 

 

 
 

        

 

 
            

      

     

 

        

 

 

 

 

     

 
     
 

 

 

 

 

 
The Good Times is published monthly and  

distributed to members of the  

Greater Johnstown  Athletic Ski Club 
P.O. Box 937 Johnstown, PA 15907 

Items in this newsletter are subject to change.  

 

President Bob Snoby 

814.242-6614 

snubby52@gmail.com 
 
 

For membership application, call  
 

 Annette Kamzik 

 814.241.0571 

 

Newsletter Director 

Barbara Visnovsky 

814.255.1780 

Contact us at:  

johnstownskiclub@gmail.com 
 

 

                     
 
 
 
 

Open Nominations   for  
 2025-26 Club  Officers     

 

   
    We are still taking nominations for 2025-26 Club 
Officers...   
  
   We have had a strong dedicated group of officers 
each year to keep this club going into its 47th year. 
Along with experience, we are also looking for 
newbies who want to oversee this organization this 
coming term.  
   Review the list of the duties of the Executive Board 
on page 4.  You can nominate club members that you 
feel are the best qualified for these positions or you 
can even nominate yourself. Contact  President  Bob 
Snoby at snubby52@gmail.com for your 
nominations. 
  Elections are held on our the May mixer at 
Anthony’s. 

    Without our dedicated board members,  
this club would not continue to exist.  

 



 
 
 
 

 
Wanted:   

 

Club Officers for the  
 2025-26 year. 

     

 Read the following list to see which office fits you: 
 

Executive Board Officers’ Duties:   

 

1. President — oversees club functions and represents the 
club.      

2. Vice President — assists the President and is in charge of  
membership. 

3. Secretary — takes minutes at monthly Executive Board  
meetings, prepares Sign-up Sheets, and other club 
correspondence.  

4. Treasurer — responsible for financial aspects of  the club, 
checking account and bank statements. 

5. Financial Director—in charge of fundraising which 
includes 50/50 tickets, coordinates Kick Off Party door 
prizes, Thank You letters to ad  and door prize sponsors. 

6. Newsletter Editor — gathers information at monthly 
Executive Board meetings, then organizes information 
and prepares the monthly  newsletter, sends info to our 
web site. 

7. Communications Director — in charge of all  
      promotional  work and publicity by media for Kick  -  
       Off Party, membership drives, fundraising, etc.,  and     
      responsible for monthly web Calendar Page. 
8. Trustees (4 elected) — attend the Executive Board  
      meetings to offer opinions, learn the operation of 
  the club,  responsible for  end of  year  audit of     
      treasurer’s records.     
  
   The term runs from May 2025—May 2026. The Board 

meets once a month to plan and organize events.  Officers 

are all expected to lead at least one event and assist with 

other events.   
  

   If this is something you are willing to do, then consider 
running for an office!  We hope members will step up and 
run for an officer position.  In being an officer, your 
membership dues are free that term.  

 

   Without our dedicated board members, this club would 
not continue to exist !  

 

  If you want to nominate someone or nominate yourself, 

please contact President Bob Snoby 
snubby52@gmail.com 

  

Saturday, May 3 at 10am 

  Adopt-a-Highway  

   on Eisenhower Blvd .     

 

     Ah yes!  Mark this on your calendar! It is the 

beginning of Spring and that means it is our first 

Adopt-a-Highway Clean-up  of the year.  [Did you 

know that it has been 33 years that we have been 

doing this worthy project??]  We will hold  our  

spring clean-up on Saturday May 3.  Meet us at 

10am beside the Rite-Aid Drug Store in the Ollie's 

Plaza in Richland as we clean-up our usual three-

mile section of Eisenhower Blvd.  Our group 

leader Club Member Tina Kutchman will hand out 

supplies and organize members into work groups. 

Afterwards, the club will pick up the tab at 

Pappy’s for pizza lunch!! 

    Since this is the first clean-up of the year, it is 

the one that needs the most help — so please 

consider joining the group for this very important 

civic club event.  Rain or Shine!  No need to call, 

just meet us at 10am.  

   All we need is 90 minutes of your time and you 

get a pizza lunch afterwards!!   

 

 

 

 

Sunday, May 18  at  1:45pm   

   Golf Outing     

   at Berkley Hills Golf Course 
    RSVP by or on before Thursday, May 16 
 

  Fore!  For our first golf outing for 2025, we are 

starting close by at Berkley Hills Golf Course, 

located in Upper Yoder on Goucher Street (across 

from Giant Eagle).  Join Conrad Sikirica at 1:45pm 

(with tee off times at 2pm).  We plan to play 9 

holes of golf using the “best ball scramble” 

format. We have 4 tee times. Cost is $22 for 9 

holes and cart (or $14 walking) 

   Call Conrad at 814.659.9131 (leave a 

message) on or before Thursday May 16 if you 

plan to attend.  Think a sunny day! 

 

 

 
 



  Thursday, May  15 at 6pm    

   Club Mixer/Elections     

   at Anthony’s  
   

    If there is one Mixer you should attend, it would be the 

May Mixer, because  that it is when new officers will be 

elected for 2024-25. Help decide the next slate of club 

officers by attending this important mixer at Anthony's on 

Thursday, May 15, at 6pm, located at 725 Scalp Ave  in 

Richland.  (Remember to tip your wait staff).  Enter the left 

side of the restaurant.  Our room will be the first room on 

the right (which is the back rear area of the restaurant). 

   Please review the list of current nominations listed on the 

right side of this page.   If you cannot attend, be sure to 

contact President Bob Snoby (@ 814.242.6614, 

snubby52@gmail.com) for an absentee ballot by Thursday, 

May 9 (see below) 

   Be patient with waitstaff  as the establishment is 

given an approximate attendance number. 

 
 

 

          

 

 

                    

    As of  the First Round  
       (March) of  Nominations for 
  

        2025-26 Executive Board Officers: 
 

                              President:                           
              Drew Layton 
                                  

       Vice-President:                                                                                                                   
            Annette Kamzik       
                               

                                     Secretary:                   
               Marsha Flower   
                                                                 
       Treasurer:      
        No nominations              
                   

                      Financial Director:       
        Steve McGee 
                             

      Newsletter Editor: 
              No nominations  

                                                 

                   Communications Dir: 
                Larry Spisak 
                                              

     Trustees:  (4 positions) 
        Paul Balint 

        Betty McPherson 

        Connie Mercik 

        Conrad Sikirica 

        Barbara Visnovsky 

 

   
                 
 
 
 

 
 
    
    

    
    Special Thank you Message 
      from Judy Crookston 
 
 Special thanks to club members Bob Snoby and AJ 
Stumpo for their help at TnC’s mixer.  It’s so wonderful to 
have two EMTs in the club and handy when you need them!  
Also thanks to Kevin Clark for providing the “Uber” 
service.  You all went above and beyond!  Ski Club friends 
are the BEST friends. 

 

                           Judy 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 
Absentee Ballots :      

 

     If you cannot attend the  
Mixer/Elections on Thursday,  
May 15, be sure to contact 
President Bob Snoby  for  an  absentee ballot.  
Call him at 814.242.6614  or e-mail him at  
snubby52@gmail.com by Thursday,  May 9.    
  The  ballots must be returned by Tuesday, 
May 13.    
  Exercise your right to vote!    

 
 
 

 

Ski Den Sports - Great deals on bikes and bike 
accessories! Including e-bikes. Located at 1231 
Scalp Ave. in Richland Ski Den Sports is having 
a massive sale. All bikes must go! Working on 
downsizing and moving away from bikes. 

PAID ADVERTISEMENT 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 



   

 
                     

                                      Did You Know  ??                       

 

Our Condolences to…  
 

    Tom Ricci’s family and friends  
on  his  passing on  March 5th.        

               Tom served on our Executive Board and 
 helped plan many of our events.  He will 

         be missed by all ski club friends!    

Help Wanted:                                                                                     
  The club is looking for a person who can help us run 

our web site: 

Http://www.johnstownskiclub.com 

We are looking for a person with IT knowledge and 

also in Word Press. They could be your child, 

grandchild or friend.  If you know of someone who 

can help us, please contact President Bob Snoby at 

814.242.6614.  Thank you for your assistance. 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Our Deepest Sympathy: 
 

    ...To club members Susie and Dave Nelson 

          on the passing of Susie’s mother, and 

 

    ...To club members Jeff and Llinda Eash. 

      on the passing of Jeff’s father 

 

Get well wishes: 
 

    ...To club member Paul Balint. 

 

 

 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 
And a Good Time was had by All…. 

 
Club Mixer at TnC’s on Thursday,  March 20:  
 

 We had another great crowd at our mixer at  TnC’s last month.  This time we had 28 members socializing and eating 
with their excellent wait staff.  And we were all able to celebrate club member Andrea Nosko’s birthday with a 
birthday cake.  It was nice to see Denny and Judy Crookston at our mixer with Judy being very lucky that evening. 
  
4th Annual Trivia Night at Jake’s Pub& Grill on Thursday, March 27: 
   

   What a GREAT Time we had at our 4th Annual Trivial Night!  We had 8 teams of members and 
 friends trying to answer questions from eight categories.  $270 was given out in prizes.    

 

Winning teams were 
    1st Place: “Smarty Pints” with Paul Balint, Nick Franze, Mark Layton, Marsha Swansboro, and Patty 
 Toth.  
    2nd  Place: “Q&A 411” with Denny Koss, Betty and Bruce McPherson, Dave Shurin, Bob & Vicki 
Snoby. 
    3rd Place: “Dog Lovers” with Marsha & Jonathan Flower, Chrissy Flower, RJ & Deb Flower.  

 

  Special THANK YOU to the “Squad”: Pam Doyno, Ann Franze, Karen Hogue (our Quizmaster) and Beth 
Layton for organizing this fun club event each year.  Also thanks to helpers Annette Kamzik and Drew Layton (who 
did the technology).  Congrats to Beth Layton and Dave Shurin who were very lucky that evening.  Check out 
the photos on our Facebook page. 
 

 

Best wishes:  
      

                                        ...to Emily Tercek and Mike Stayrook on 

    their recent marriage. 

 

 


